
The Salford Diocese School for 

Children & Young People with SEND 

Headteacher’s Message:  

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 I do hope that you and your families are all keeping well in these challenging times for us all? 
  
The children returned fully to school on Monday this week and it was lovely to welcome them all back into 
classrooms, despite having to insist on different practices being followed across the school. The pupils of the 
school have all returned immaculately dressed and have responded brilliantly to the new COVID-19 rules that 
we have put in place during the summer break. We are very proud of all the pupils, in the way they have coped 
so well with such significant changes to their school routines. The children across all Key Stages have come 
back to School very positively this week and this bodes really well for the rest of the autumn term. 
  
Despite the lockdown from March to summer the last year was a successful one in school, in so many aspects, 

and we were pleased with the progress we made in striving to be the best school we can. In order to make these improvements we rely 
heavily on having positive working relationships with parents and families and we do hope this year we can build upon further opportu-
nities to welcome you into school and work with you in the best interests of all the children of St John Vianney RC School. We are plan-
ning a parental welcome evening in early October and will provide you with further details in the next two week about whether this 
event will allow you to attend school or will be remotely organised. We certainly want to provide you an opportunity to see how well 
your child has settled into school this term and meet the staff who are working with your children, should you have any concerns or 
worries - more information will follow next week.   
  
The weekly newsletter remains a fantastic way of keeping up to date about events in school, but also seeing what amazing activities the 
school provides for its learners. We will send it home weekly through our email system and also post it on our Website and Twitter feed, 
where daily activities are also ‘tweeted’. Please look to follow us on Twitter @StJohnVianneySc. We will also send you home, by email, 
the weekly ‘Wednesday Word’ resource, which will allow you to share in the development of our Catholic faith with your children at 
home. 
 
I have attached a COVID-19 information release from Greater Manchester, which you may find useful should your child display symp-
toms. 
  
I look forward to meeting you again at some point in the near future. Should you have any concerns about your child in School please do 
not hesitate to contact the School office. 
  

 Mr A Moloney 

Headteacher 

@StJohnVianneySc 

 

Some of our 

Stars of The 

Week this 

week!  

It has been a real pleasure to welcome our new 
pupils and their families into St John Vianney last 
week.  It was a slightly different transition process 
than usual, with some of our pupils only meeting 

us for the first time. All of the pupils did really 
well  and looked very smart in their uniforms.  Well 
done to all of our other pupils who made them feel 

very welcome and offered great support.  

 

      Welcome to  
      Aidan            K-Leum 

Jason             Alfie 
    Federico       Shawn 

      Callum          Cormac 
    Katie             Leah P 



Introducing... Miss Walsh 

 

Role in School: Key stage 2/3 

Teacher, Class 4 Form Teacher 

What I’ve been doing this week: 

I have been meeting my new clas-

ses to teach and settling in with 

my new form class. We have begun to learn about the 

Zones of Regulation and how to keep ourselves and 

others safe during Food Tech. Class 4 also had our 

first trip to the farm on Wednesday.  

What is best about being in SJV?The staff and the 

students, everybody is so friendly and it is like one big 

family. The best school I’ve ever worked in!  

 It would be even better if…We had our own hydro-
therapy pool that all our students could use. 

 Hopes and dreams for the future: I would love to 

continue working at SJV, helping our pupils and 

school to grow together. I would also like to go on a 

road trip around the UK.  

Christmas Fair
A Day in the life of… Evie 

 

What I've been doing this 

week: Playing basket-

ball with my friends 

and meeting my new teachers  

 
What is the best thing about being in 

SJV?  Playing Lego with my friends  
 

It would be even better if…  I could bring 
Mum!  
 

Hopes and dreams for the future: I want to 
be a basketball player!  

 

 
 
 

Our Catholic School 
Our gospel and week focus in SJV this week is looking at the strong and powerful message 

from Isaiah 41; 10 

 ‘So do not fear, for I am with you; do not be dismayed, for I am your God. I will strengthen 

you and help you; I will uphold you with my righteous right hand.’ 

I just love this verse and no wonder has it been one of the most searched and popular 
passages of recent times. It is a great example of the encouragement that the book of 
Isaiah is filled with, so many countless motivational verses, which all reflect on the power 
and love and providence of our Lord God. There are several layers of these verses that 
stand out to me, and that provide reassurance, hope, strength, and peace. God is always with us. He is with you 
day and night, no matter what you’re going through. During this challenging time we need to remember we are 
not alone. 
Within SJV this week we have been enjoying getting back into ‘a new normal’ within our bubbles and being part 
of the SJV family. It has been wonderful to see and feel how happy the school is to be back together all under 
one roof. 

In our Catholic school it has been brilliant to 
have Father Desmond back in and dancing and 
laughing with our students. We watched Bish-
op Johns ‘Welcome Mass’ in our form groups 
to celebrate out new school year together and 
to welcome all our new members. Within RE 
we have been getting to know each other and 
what makes us special and unique. We are 
happy and grateful to be back and can’t wait 
for all the things we will do together in the 
next coming year. Mrs Garfin 



 

 

 

 

Literacy 
 
We were really looking forward to getting back to our literacy strategy 
from Monday.  Classes have chosen their class readers and pupils have a 
book that they read individually during the literacy sessions. We had 
some fantastic literacy opportunities last year, including our author vis-
its, which were a real highlight for us.  This year we hope to continue 
with lots of activities that will instill a love of reading and literacy for all 
of our pupils. Watch this space for weekly updates! Miss Nesbitt 

Class 6 have been working hard this week 

to develop their fine motor skills. Miss 

Shaw 

Class 6 

This week Ben lead our Class 

prayers. Well done Ben! Mr 

Dumville 

Post 16 spent a lovely afternoon in the 

Manchester sunshine, enjoying playing 

Disc Golf. This was their first PE lesson 

and we all had a ball. Mr Kanakides 

Post 16-Disc Golf 

It is a key word 

sign– supported 

communication 

system based on 

British Sign Lan-

guage. All staff use 

Signalong and this 

week we are learn-

ing how to sign 

“How are you?” 



 

  

 

Class 4 had a fantastic first 
trip to the farm on Wednes-
day. We met the farmers, 
fed the hens, collected their 
eggs and sorted them by 
weight. We also fed the 
goats, found the sheep and 
met some of the chicks. After 
a lovely lunch of course! 
Miss Walsh  

Class 4 








